From: anderson9200@comcast.net

To: Robin Proebsting

Cc: "Dave Anderson"

Subject: Treehouse

Date: Friday, March 26, 2021 3:30:57 PM

Dear Ms. Proebsting,

| tried to reach you this morning by telephone. | am interested in knowing the latest as to
what is happening with Treehouse case. Also, | want to mention to you that my son, Dave Anderson,
who is a party to the case, has been swamped with work at his engineering firm, but plans to contact
you soon with his thoughts relating to the latest Treehouse submission. | do not know all of the
points that he intends to mention to you. However, he has mentioned to me that the detention pipe
shown on the new drawings must be horizontal in placement. With the slope of the driveway, that
means that the pipe at the top of the driveway must rest about 20 feet below the ground level. As
shown by the two previous test drillings, the soil is porous. The effect is that the design will act as a
sink and drain the wetlands. Also the drainage from the containment wall cannot be conveyed by
gravity to the wetlands because of the elevation levels. Also the Geotech Consultants rendered
their opinion without ever stepping foot on the properties to the south and west. Furthermore, they
say absolutely nothing about the properties to the east. These are just some of the thoughts that
come to my mind.

Looking forward to hearing from you. Peter Anderson


mailto:anderson9200@comcast.net
mailto:robin.proebsting@mercergov.org
mailto:davea@dahogan.com

